
Blackie School Council Meeting 
November 16, 2022 
 
Meeting called to order by Scott Sherman at 6:30pm 
 
In Attendance: 
John Evans, Chase Ellis, Scott, Rachel, Natalie, Janelle, Eran, Carmen, Tamara Fike, Lana 
 
 
FSD Report – John Evans 

- Handout – dispute resolution flow chart  
o AP151 – Parental/Guardian Complaints or Concerns and Dispute Resolution 

(attached) 
- Many policy reviews currently going on 
- The high school apprentice scholarships were handed out 

 
Admin Report – Chase 

- Two December concerts 
o December 13 at Highwood High there is a band concert 
o December 21 at Blackie School is the Christmas Concert 

- Congratulations to 15 of the grade 5-8 students who were winners of a Remembrance 
Day prize from the Legion 

- Volleyball and Tripleball are wrapping up this week 
- Basketball is starting December 15 

o Enough boys for a team 
o Not enough girls are signed up – only 6 – need to recruit more 

- Mrs. Longland is running choir during lunch time 
- Mrs. Brauner is running two cheer groups (due to a lot of student interest) 
- Sickness/Absences 

o  We are doing okay for student and staff absences so far (in comparison to a 
higher percentage of absences at other nearby schools) 

o If your kids are sick, keep them home until they are feeling better 
- Skills Exploration Day  

o Grade 7 and 8 are doing a skills exploration day 
o Topic is food sustainability 
o Tentatively scheduled for December 6 
o Need volunteers to help kids use tools 
o Handout attached 

- Blackie School Learning and Environment Survey  
o 28 responses from parents so far 
o Will keep it open to collect more responses 
o Presentation from Chase on results so far 

- First Aid 
o Email with more information to be sent out to school 



School Council Money from the Province of Alberta – Scott 
- $500 is not really enough money to be useful or fully cover a speaker, etc 
- Many restrictions on what funds can be used for 
- Received a “no” response when he inquired about carrying forward last years unused 

$500 and using it this year 
- Scott sent an email to other nearby student councils to ask if they would be interested 

in pooling our funds in order to get a speaker in the spring 
o Suggestions:  Jody Carrington or a speaker on internet safety/social media 
o Offer to host at Blackie School 
o Has received some positive responses so far 

 
No new business brought forward. 
 
Next meeting scheduled for January 18 at 6:30pm (no December meeting). 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:10pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 








